City of King
Resolution No. 2025-04

Resolution Directing the City Clerk to Investigate a Petition
Received Under NC G.S. 160A-31(C)

Whereas, a petition requesting voluntary annexation of an area described in said petition has
been received on April 28, 2025, by the City of King; and

Whereas, NC G.S. 160A-31 provides that the sufficiency of the petition shall be investigated by
the City Clerk before further annexation proceedings may take place; and

Whereas, the City Council of the City of King deems it advisable to proceed in response to the
request for voluntary annexation;

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, by the City Council of the City of King:

That the City Clerk is hereby directed to investigate the sufficiency of the above-described
petition and to certify as soon as possible to the City Council the results of her investigation.

Adopted this on the 2nd day of June 2025.

Richard E. McCraw, Mayor

ATTEST:

Nicole Branshaw, NCCMC, City Clerk



